
 

 

              

   

 

 
Dear Community Members, 
 
Easter  
As we edge toward the beginning of Holy Week and the commencement 
of the school holidays, I hope that all members of the school community 
will put aside some time to rest and attend to their wellbeing.  It is 
important we all have the opportunity to recharge for our own benefit 
and the benefit of others this coming Easter.   
 
The most important feast in the Church’s liturgical year, Easter, will be 
celebrated on Sunday April 9.  It is a time when we rejoice in the new life 
Christ gave us through His passion, death and resurrection.  I wish every 
family a very peace-filled Easter and may Term Two bring more 
opportunities to live out our core values of Faith, Respect, Challenge and 
Teamwork. 
 
Alleluia Day - Term Two – Friday 28 April 
On Friday 28 April, the school community will celebrate the inaugural 
Alleluia Day. Alleluia Day will become a significant day in the St Mary’s 
School calendar celebrating the risen Lord which occurred during the 
holidays. Students and staff will be invited to wear white on this day. A 
morning Liturgy in the Undercover area will take place. Teachers will 
designate an activity on Friday around Jesus' Resurrection for the 
students to participate in. And finally, our P&F will coordinate a big 
‘colourful’ event, so stay tuned for more news on Alleluia Day in the 
coming weeks. 
 
Every Day Counts 
There is a direct correlation between student achievement and student 
attendance.  A day absent from school here or there does not seem like 
much but, parents and carers are asked to consider the data below.  If 
there are challenges around your child attending school, please contact 
us so we can look at the support structures we can put in place to assist.  
Please remember, every day does count. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Week 9 
Fri 31 Mar Faction Swimming 

Carnival Yr 1-6 
 

Sun 2 Apr Palm Sunday 

 

Week 10 

Mon 3 Apr Footy Colours 

Free Dress Day 

 

Tues 4 Apr Sacrament of First 

Reconciliation  

Yr 3/4 

Thurs 6 Apr Term One Finish 

for Staff and 

Students 

 

Fri 7 Apr Good Friday 

 

TERM 2 

Week 1  

Mon 24 Apr Pupil Free Day 

Tues 25 Apr ANZAC Day 

 

Wed 26 Apr Term 2 commence 

for Staff and 

Students 

 

Thurs 27 Apr ANZAC Day 

Service 

 

Fri 28 Apr Alleluia Day 
 Newsletter 

  

  

  

REMINDER 

Online LUNCH 

ORDERS need 

to be in by 

10AM please. 



 

 

From  Mr Love cont… 
 
 

When your child 
misses just… 

that equals… which is… and therefore from Pre 
Primary to Year 12 that 
is… 

This means that the 
best your child can 
achieve is… 

 1 day a fortnight  20 days a year  4 weeks of school  Nearly 1½ years of 
school 

 Equal to finishing 
Year 11 

 1 day a week  40 days a year  8 weeks of school  Nearly 2½ years of            
school 

 Equal to finishing 
Year 10 

 2 days a week  80 days a year  16 weeks of school  Over 5 years of school  Equal to finishing 
Year 7 

 3 days a week  120 days a year  24 weeks of school  Over 8 years of school  Equal to finishing 
Year 4 

 
 

Fruit of the Spirit – Joy 
"You will weep and lament, but the world will rejoice; and you will be sorrowful, but your sorrow will be turned 

into joy.” 
 

(John 16:20-22). 
 

This scripture from Jesus to his disciples at the Last Supper, reminds us of the joy of the risen Lord.  
 
We can easily imagine the sorrow of the apostles when they saw their master, whom they admired and loved, 
put to a cruel death as a criminal. But through Jesus rising to life on Easter Sunday, to stand among his disciples 
once again, you can only imagine something of the apostles' joy. Coming out of total darkness, which had filled 
their souls for two long days and nights, into such a joyful light to see their master among them once more. 
 
Sacrament of First Reconciliation 
Please keep Oakley, Asha and Elias in your thoughts and prayers as they prepare to receive the sacrament of First 
Reconciliation on Tuesday April 4.  
 
Sacrament on Reconciliation During Lent 
On Monday April 3, select students in Year Four, Five and Six Class will celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation 
as part of their Lenten journey. Thank you to Father Larry for making himself available for this celebration. 
 
School Photographs 
School photographs are due to take place on Monday 8 May. Students are requested to wear their full School 
Uniform on this day. Further information regarding School Photo Day will be sent home in the coming weeks. 

 

Project Compassion Fundraiser and Footy Dress Day  
This coming Monday April 3, St Mary’s is having a ‘Footy Colours’ Day to celebrate the footy season. Should AFL 
not be your cup of tea, feel free to wear your own favourite sporting gear! We invite each child to bring a gold 
coin donation which will be put toward the Lenten Project Compassion appeal. 
 
Take care, 
Brett 



 

 

Term Dates 2023            
Term 1 
Wed 1 Feb   Commences  
Thurs 6 Apr  Finishes 
Term 2 
Wed 26 Apr  Commences 
Fri 30 June  Finishes 
Term 3 
Tues 18 July  Commences 
Thurs 21 Sept Finishes 
Term 4 
Tues 10 Oct   Commences 
Fri 8 Dec  Finishes - Students 
 

Pupil Free Days 2023 
Mon  April 24 Staff PD Day 
Friday  June 2  Catholic Day 
Mon  July 17  Staff PD Day 
Friday  Sep 22  Staff PD Day (TBC) 
Mon Oct 9  Staff PD Day 
 

Public Holidays 2023 
Friday April 7  Good Friday 
Mon  April 10 Easter Monday 
Tues April 25 ANZAC Day 
Mon June 5  WA Day 
Mon Sept 25 Monarch’s Official Birthday TBC 
Mon Dec 25  Christmas Day 
Tues Dec 26  Boxing Day 
 

 
BIRTHDAYS       
15 April Ollie  
23 April Layla 
24 April Oakley Q 
18 April  Anna 
19 April Mason 
22 April Bryce 
9 April  Mrs B 
 
 
 
 
 

DID YOU KNOW 

Water dissolves 
more substances 

than any other 
liquid.  

 

DID YOU 

KNOW 

A one litre milk carton 

can be recycled into 5 

pieces of paper. 

 

 



 

 

FOOTY TIPPING 
Footy Tipping is back at St Mary’s for 2023 and there is still time to join in the fun! This is a great fundraiser for 
our school and it would be great to see some new tippers in the competition!  
As per previous years, entry into the competition is $50, there is a $50 prize for the best tipper each week, overall 
winner takes home $800, second prize is $300, and third prize is $100. Please go to the ESPN Website to 
register in our competition. https://www.footytips.com.au 
 

COVID TESTS 
We still have plenty of COVID Tests available in the office. Please come and see our office staff or phone the 
school if you would like some. 

 
VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED – BOOK COVERING 
We have some new books in the library and require some helpers to cover them in contact before they can be 
used by the children. If you can assist with the covering of these books, please contact the office. 

 
PARISH EASTER MASS TIMES 

 
PARISH NEWS 
Palm Sunday – Year A 
We see ourselves in the crowds who cried “Hosanna to the Son of David” one day and “Crucify him” just a few 
days later. Like Peter and the other disciples we can be fickle followers of Jesus. We should not, however, imitate 
Judas and despair at our infidelity. Rather, we should look to Jesus who allowed his blood to be poured out for 
many “for the forgiveness of sins”. Let us praise him with grateful hearts. 
 
Project Compassion 
The trial and death of Jesus reminds us of the tragedy of injustice that continues to this day in so many places 
around the world. Throughout Lent, Caritas Australia through Project Compassion has attempted to draw our 
attention to many important issues in our world. We have been invited to take up the cross and follow Jesus in our 
own time. You can help by making a donation through Project Compassion boxes and envelopes, visiting  
www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion  or phoning 1800 024 413.  

 
Our Aged and Sick; Pray for Fr. Robert O’Bryan, Fr. Brian Ahern, Fr. Larry Rodillas, Win & Ray Bowman, Nell 
Cripps, Col Constantine, Jean Williams, Paul Leeson, Jo Mattens, Betty Thompson and all the residents of 
Brookview 
 

http://www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion


 

 

Church Cleaners 
Now that we have moved back into the church, we are desperately looking for people to go on the cleaning roster. 
The more people we can get (you will be working in pairs) the less frequent your turn will come up. If you can help 
please contact Mary Smith on 0427341941 or email manory@westnet.com.au.  
 

Pilgrimage to Spain, Portugal - Lisbon - WYD 2023 & France  
Departing: 26 July 2023 - Returning: 10 August 2023 
Destinations: Spain, Portugal - Including 1st to 5th Aug - World Youth Day 2023 & France. (Covering 2 Places of 
Marian Apparition: Fátima - Portugal & Lourdes - France)  
Flight cost: AUD $2600 
Land Cost: € 2600      (Approx in Total: AUD$ 6700) 
Limited seats available For Registration Contact Fr Bernard on 0427005610or email: frbernard@westnet.com.au 
 
 

Northampton Junior Netball 

SATURDAY NETBALL EXPRESSION OF INTEREST 

We are now calling for all junior netballers wishing to play in the Geraldton Saturday morning competition in term 2 & 
3 to register their names as soon as possible. 

Training - 4pm Friday @ Northampton Community Centre starting week 1 term 2. 

Games—Saturday mornings at the Geraldton Netball Association, Yr2 - Yr6 (numbers permitting). 

Please send your child’s name and date of birth to Naomi Simpson at naomisimpson@westnet.com.au and we will sort 
children into teams. 

mailto:manory@westnet.com.au
mailto:naomisimpson@westnet.com.au


 

 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

        

       
       
    

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        
        
        

       
       
       
       
       
       
       
      

 

       
       
       
       
   



 

 

 

 



 

 

 


